From Bromeletter #2 1999

In Adelaide we got a plant from somewhere in NSW that was labelled Nidularium seidelii. It duly flowered and I was allowed the privilege of cutting bits up. It was clearly NOT Nid. seidelii but seemed to link in with the Nid. microps group which contained four forms. The photographs and reasoning given in the new Canistropsis book indicated to me that we had yet another form! The inflorescence did rise from the centre of the plant but the primary bracts were brown and remained erect, and enclosed the inflorescence in a sort of egg-cup. The petals were white with a pale bluish tip and the leaves were semi rigid and had an inexplicable small red tip. The plant may even be bi-generic, but the simplest solution seems to be to call it Canistropsis 'Chocolate Drops'.
So if you have this plant, would you please change the label - NOW!

